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4th June 2003

The Secretary,

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services,

Room SG.64

Parliament House,

CANBERRA   ACT   2600.

Submission to Joint Committee by Peter Davis, Accountant and Tax Agent Sydney.

Dear Sirs,

I would like to make the following submission and comments in relation to the recently issued Regulation 7.1.29 in Corporations Amendment Regulations 2003 (No 3) 2003 No.85.

I thank the Committee for their support of the Accounting Profession in the previous inquiry in October 2002 and the recommendations on pages 36 and 37 of the Committee Report of 23rd October 2002.

The Professional Bodies have been working actively with the Government and Treasury on Regulation 7.1.29 to attempt to reach a consensus and agreement as to what activities should and should not be licensed under regulation 7.1.29. Agreement has been reached on nearly all issues with the exception of the issue of advice on Superannuation Structures.

I support the new regulation with the exception of  paragraph 5 (c ) which relates to the acquisition by a person for the setting up of a Self Managed Super Fund. Traditionally Clients have always approached their Accountant’s for this type of advice and they will not understand that we are no longer allowed to provide such advice despite for years providing them this advice, and must now refer the Client to a licensed financial adviser. Sending the Client to another adviser will only lead to greater cost’s for our Client’s. This adviser will either have to take time (at cost to the Client) to get to know the client’s affairs as well as the accountant already does or take the easy road and make recommendations without a full understanding.

As an accountant of many years experience I do not understand why I cannot use that knowledge and experience of both superannuation and my Client’s affairs to make a professional determination about the appropriate superannuation structure for them. I am concerned that my Client’s may not be getting the best service at the lowest costs if I have to refer them on to another adviser.

The advice that we continually provide to our Clients in small business, taxation legislation, and other matters puts Accountants ideally in the right position to be of assistance to them.

The new regulation is a vast improvement from the earlier one but still does not take into account the original recommendations of the Wallis Report, nor does it take into account the earlier recommendations of this Committee’s Report.

We are able to set up a Self Managed Super Fund on behalf of our Client’s when we are requested to do so by them, but when asked for an opinion or advice we have to advise the Client that we are unable to do so. We are able to provide them with factual advice about the advantages and disadvantages of the different types of Super Funds but we cannot go any further which is rather silly and does not provide any real consumer protection for the Client. 

If your Committee is able to convince the Government to accept that those Accountants who are knowledgeable and experienced in providing superannuation services can recommend the structure of a SMSF to our Clients, this would be the best outcome for those Clients.

As an accountant I acknowledge that we are not licensed to recommend any types of  investment products without being licensed and that the Client should be consulted by a licensed financial adviser for such advice.

I would also ask that your Committee does not completely reject and disallow the Regulation in its entirety as this would have the effect of putting us back under the original regulation that really was not effective or workable. 

Should the Committee wish to discuss the matter further and for me to answer any of your questions on this subject I advise that I am prepared to travel to Canberra to attend a hearing of the Committee to explain any matters that may deemed necessary and I ask that when the Committee finalises its Report on Regulation 7.1.29 that you please forward a copy to me.

I thank the Committee for the opportunity to make this further submission and trust that you will be able to assist.

Yours faithfully,

Peter Davis.

B.Bus, FPNA, FTIA, FNTAA, AAIM, JP.

Suite 2, Second Floor, 45-47 Hunter Street, Hornsby NSW 2077
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